FE BRANCH OFFICERS UPDATE 6 SEPTEMBER 2013

Consultation on final pay offer for England FE

Officers are reminded that they should be taking immediate steps to organise a branch meeting to consult members on the 0.7% final pay offer for this year. Please see the last update for full details of the offer. 

Branch meetings must be held before 9 October to consider if branch members agree or not with the recommendation from FEC that UCU should reject the offer and organise a ballot for a programme of national escalating strike action to obtain an improvement.

It’s vital that we maximise the involvement of members in this consultation. A leaflet has been sent by email to all members: http://www.ucu.org.uk/media/pdf/1/a/FE_pay_A4_flyer_Sep13.pdf            
Contact campaigns@ucu.org.uk if you want printed copies.
The FEC will be meeting again on 11 October and will determine the next steps taking account of the results of the consultation. Branches should forward the result of meetings to dbussell@ucu.org.uk using the following template: 

“...... (name) branch accepts/rejects the recommendation that UCU considers the 0.7% final pay offer from the AOC for 2013/14 as unacceptable and that members should therefore be balloted for a programme of national escalating strike action in support of obtaining an improved offer.”

From the outset of negotiations UCU has firmly pressed other FE trade unions to mount a joint industrial action campaign in response to an unsatisfactory offer. The other unions are consulting members – to date ATL have indicated reluctant acceptance and UNISON will be reporting the result of their consultation very shortly.

Barry Lovejoy

National Head of Further Education 

